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On November 24 2013 Swiss voters overwhelmingly refused to accept a proposal to impose further limits on
executive and management pay, following the last effort in Spring 2013 to curb corporate compensation by
approving some of the world's strictest say-on-pay rules.

The Young Socialists, the political youth organisation of the leftist Social Democratic Party, had collected more
than 100,000 signatures necessary to launch a popular referendum in order to limit executive salaries to 12
times those of a company's lowest-paid employee. The campaign was called the 1:12 Initiative and reflected the
Young Socialists' conviction that the highest executive ranks should not earn more in one month than the
lowest-paid employees make in a year.

The referendum was the second time this year that Swiss voters were asked to vote on the country's
corporate-pay structure. In Spring 2013 voters overwhelmingly approved the Minder Initiative (named after its
creator, businessman and national parliamentarian Thomas Minder), also known as the 'rip-off initiative'. This
legislative project now allows for the introduction of stringent controls on board and management compensation
of stock quoted companies — including requiring a binding shareholder vote on pay and fines and jail time for
violations.

Critics were justified in their argument that acceptance of the 1:12 Initiative would have eroded Switzerland's
attractiveness as a location to do business. It would also have harmed the country's competitiveness by making
it difficult for companies to attract top talent. In Summer 2014 the Swiss constituency will also vote on another
initiative to be brought before the people that proposes to introduce a mandatory minimum salary of Sfr4,000.

For further information on this topic please contact Thomas Rihm at Thouvenin Rechtsanwalte by telephone
(+41 44 421 45 45), fax (+41 44 421 45 00) or email (t.rihm@thouvenin.com). The Thouvenin Rechtsanwalte
website can be accessed at www.thouvenin.com.

ILO provides online commentaries as specialist Legal Newsletters. Written in collaboration with over 500 of
the world's leading experts and covering more than 100 jurisdictions, it delivers individually requested
information via email to an influential global audience of law firm partners and international corporate counsel.
Please click here to register for the service.

The materials contained on this website are for general information purposes only and are subject to the
disclaimer.

ILO is a premium online legal update service for major companies and law firms worldwide. In-house corporate
counsel and other users of legal services, as well as law firm partners, qualify for a free subscription. Register at
www.iloinfo.com.

Author

Thomas Rihm

http://www.internati onal | aw offi ce.com/Newsl etters/ Detai | .aspx?g=7dc59247-29e0-4dfe-a84f-a7362b283728& utm _source=ILO+Newsl etter& Ut...



